## **Pennsylvania Prospectors 2019 Meeting Minutes**

The October 2019 meeting of the PA Prospectors meeting was held on Saturday October 19th at the Light Street United Methodist Church. There were 27 members in attendance. President Gary led us in the pledge of allegiance. A roll call of officers was called and all were present.

The minutes from the September 17<sup>th</sup> meeting were read by Secretary Sharon Beagle. A motion to accept was made by Robin Lucas and seconded by Ryan Martin and approved. The treasure report was read by Treasurer Bill Beahm. A motion to accept by Wayne Ordille and seconded by Eileen Kovach.

A Fish Jamboree Committee formed and headed by Ryan martin lead a discussion on one of next year's outing. Ryan suggested two nuggets for prizes, one for non-fishing members and one for a prize for those fishing. Also a covered dish was suggested. The location would be on Trojan Road off of Rt. 118. Henry suggested that someone should check with the Game Commission as to needing a fishing license for a private pond.

Under Communication, Don mentioned that he e-mailed Tony about the web site as well as sending the minutes to him. As of today, the minutes were not put on the site. Don will follow up with that. Bob Hettinger talked about what got him interested in gold panning and that we should put it in the paper. There are ways to place it in the paper under things to do, and that doesn't cost anything. Don recommended doing a panning demonstration and inviting the public. John Huckans told the group that Stony Creek has been listed as a stream known for gold and we could possibly have a demonstration there. Henry Bartlett remarked that if we do something like that we could contact PA Outdoors life and mentioned that a lot of people watch that show. John Huckans said that we use to have a sandwich board with the club name on it. VP Don said that this sign has our old name on it when we were a GPAA club and that we need to change it.

Any more old business was called. Jim Hause brought in all the odds and ends bought from Bob from the store and asked if we should try to sell them. We

decided that we would sell them at the November meeting before the Christmas meeting. Janie Van Horne mentioned that someone needs to stop at Grey's and get our serving spoons. Robin Lucas volunteered to retrieve them.

Any new business was called. There was no new business to discuss. The meeting was adjourned, and drawings were held. A blessing for the meal was given by Chaplin Claude Martin and a delicious pot luck dinner was enjoyed by all.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sharon Beagle, Secretary